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RE: Communications from Benjamin Carniff
C.I. File No. 1068-2024-789

Dear Sir or Madam:

Mr. Carniff alleges that the City of Milwaukee is responsible for damages he
incurred as a result of tree roots from a City tree causing his driveway approach
and culvert to crack. He is claiming damages in the amount of $5,300.00.

Our investigation into this matter revealed Forestry received a complaint of tree
roots lifting the driveway at this location in 2017. Forestry responded and
discovered a tree, not planted by Forestry, was growing in the City Right of Way
adjacent to claimant’s driveway. Forestry recommended removal at that time, but
claimant declined and the tree was pruned. The tree was entered into Forestry’s
tree management database at that time.

In May of 2023 claimant requested that the tree be removed. Forestry
accommodated this request and the tree was removed on December 6, 2023. The
stump was removed on March 12, 2024.

In conclusion, Forestry became aware of this tree in July, 2017, and found it to be
in good condition, but causing damage to claimant’s driveway. Forestry
recommended tree removal in 2017, but claimant declined.
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It is our view that Forestry acted responsibly regarding the subject tree, and
therefore, the City has no negligence in this matter. In addition, claimant declined
to have the tree removed in 2017, failing to mitigate damages. Therefore, we
recommend that this claim for $5,300.00 be denied.

Very truly yours,

EVAN C. GOYKE
City Attorney
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